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NOTICE

Kind Attention: Participating Institutes/Colleges of _Super Speciality
Counselling 2019 for D.M. /M.Ch./ DNB courses

It has been noticed by MCC of DGHS that during conduction of Super
Speciality Counselling 2019 for D.M. /M.Ch./ DNB courses, some of the
Institutes/Colleges did not report some admissions of the allotted candidate/s
through Online mode on intramcc portal within the stipulated time prescribed by
MCC. This led to lot of confusion and disarray before Result Processing, due to
which seat matrix had to be updated time and again, resulting in doubts and
ambiguity in candidates. In addition to this, some Institutes/Colleges were kept
closed on 15th September, 2019 despite knowing the fact that it was the last date of
Reporting for Stray Vacancy Round, as per the directions of Hon’ble Supreme
Court of India.

Please note, MCC has reported/admitted such candidates proactively this time
through ‘Technical Joining’ keeping a sympathetic view for the benefit of the
candidates. Also, leniency has been shown against defaulting colleges as this was
the first time of online admission process for DNB institutes. In future, no more
concession of any sort will be given by MCC. Colleges/Institutes are also advised
not to take this as precedence, as next time onwards MCC will not be in position to
perform technical joining of such cases and Colleges/Institutes will have to deal
with the adverse situation/litigation/legal action arising due to such matters at their
own level.
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